

STATE OF WASHINGTON WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 • Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 (360) 664-1160 • TTY (360) 586-8203

October 18, 2011

David W. Danner, Executive Director and Secretary Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW P. O. Box 47250 Olympia, Washington 98504-7250

RE: Notice of Intent to Cancel Certificate for Nonprofit Transportation Provider Pacific Aging Council Endeavors Docket TE-111553

Dear Mr. Danner:

On September 2, 2011, the Commission issued to Pacific Aging Council Endeavors a Notice of Intent to Cancel Certification as a Nonprofit Bus and Opportunity to Request a Hearing for failure to file a 2010 annual safety report and pay regulatory fees for 2011.

The notice gave Pacific Aging Council Endeavors the option, within 30 days of service of the notice, to come into compliance with Commission statutes and rules by submitting the delinquent annual report and paying the delinquent regulatory fees, or to request a hearing to demonstrate why its certificate should not be cancelled.

The notice was mailed to Pacific Aging Council Endeavors by certified return receipt and first class mail to the address on file with the Commission. The certified return receipt mail was returned as "unclaimed," and the first class mail envelope was marked "return to sender." Staff conducted additional research and was unable to locate a valid address or telephone number for Pacific Aging Council Endeavors. The company appears to have gone out of business.

The Commission has not received the 2010 annual report or the 2011 regulatory fee from Pacific Aging Council Endeavors. The company has not requested a hearing.

Staff recommends the cancellation of Pacific Aging Council Endeavors nonprofit transportation provider certificate for failure to file its 2010 annual safety report and pay 2011 regulatory fees.

David W. Danner October 18, 2011 Page 2

Enclosed for your signature is an Order Canceling Certificate for Pacific Aging Council Endeavors, for filing in the above-referenced docket.

Sincerely,

Sharon Wallace, Assistant Director

Consumer Protection and Communications